
Chapter Highlights Report Form 
Please submit one (1) form for each meeting. 

 

October-November Issue – Mart & Highlights Publication 

 

E-mail this form to:  chaphi@nawcc.org 

 

 

Reporter Name: Gregory D. Gould 

Chapter Number: 36 Chapter Name: Heart of America 

Location and Address of Regular Meetings: Lenexa Community Center, Room AB, 13420 Oak, 

Lenexa, KS  66215-3652 

Regular Meeting Schedule: Second Sundays of even-numbered months. 

Person Responsible for Providing the Chapter’s Membership Information 

Name: Gregory D. Gould Street: 1210 W. 69th Terrace City, State: Kansas City, MO 

ZIP: 64113-2055 Telephone: 816-523-0554 Email: ggouldkc@gmail.com 

Website: http://Community.NAWCC.org/NAWCC/chapter36 

New Officers: Click here to enter text. 

New Members: Click here to enter text. 

Meeting -    August 9, 2015 The meeting was attended by 31 members and 4 guests.  

The 50/50 drawing, whose proceeds are used for chapter 

education, was won by Robert Serra.  The drawing was 

handled by Jerry VanLanker; the proceeds to be used for 

chapter education. 

Program: Harry Firth presented an interesting lecture on 37-size 

Waltham timepieces.  Waltham produced hundreds of 

thousands of these jeweled movement clocks from 1908 

through World War II.  While primarily renowned as 

automobile clocks (it is believed that Waltham produced the 

first clock for use in automobiles), their high quality was 

prized and used by the army, navy, air force, and security 

personnel. 

Show and Tell: Digger Odell provided drawings and led a discussion on the 

perils of using overly strong mainsprings in clocks. 

Chapter Contest: Click here to enter text. 

Tip for Growing Your Chapter: Click here to enter text. 

In the News: Joe Loar and Ed King moved a 9-tube Herschede clock 

from a recently closed church to St. Peter and All Saints 

Episcopal Church.  In gratitude the church has offered the 

use of their meeting space for the chapter’s education 

events. 

Larry Boucher reports that the dials and motion works of 

the Cass County Missouri Courthouse Clock were 

successfully installed in late June.  Sometime this fall the 

restored clock movement will be carried up the tower, piece 

by piece, and reassembled.  This will mark the end of a 

years-long effort spearheaded by Larry of restoring and 
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preserving the tower clock (Seth Thomas No. 16) that was 

originally installed in 1909. 

Public Project: Wayne Andrews, Robert Serra, and Greg Gould met at the 

Winkler Clock in Kansas City, Kansas to discuss and 

perform maintenance.  The Winkler clock is a four dial post 

clock (Seth Thomas No. 4).  It has stood on the streets of 

Kansas City, Kansas for one hundred years.  It was restored 

in 2013.  

Crafts Competition, Clock Restoration: Click here to enter text. 

Regional Report: Click here to enter text. 

Upcoming Classes: Click here to enter text. 

Upcoming Events: Click here to enter text. 

Thank You: Click here to enter text. 

In Memory of: Click here to enter text. 
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Wayne Andrews (left), President, Heart 

of America, NAWCC Chapter 36, and 

Robert Serra in front of the movement 

of the Seth Thomas No. 4, 4-dial post 

clock.  
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